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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – November 15, 2013
@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10am
Attendance: Ange Kelehear (president), Hazel Craig, Jennifer Hipwell, Kristy Duncan, Danielle Seach, Sylvia Lawrence, Lyndell Osmond, Toni Creak (vice-president), Catherine Smith, Julie Hartigan (secretary), Jo Locke.
Apologies: Pauline Mitchell (principal), Lou Whyte, Leanne Atkins (vice-president), Kerrie Challinor (treasurer), Misha Bevan.
Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Kristy Duncan
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
Correspondence in: 
Bill for fourth (and final) ad in Gresford News ($88)
P&C Magazines
P&C Federation letter

Correspondence out: 
Thank you letters to all sponsors of Bull’s Horns Ball
Treasurer’s report (phoned in by Kerrie Challinor): The treasurer reported that the P&C account had a balance of $13,494.62 at the end of October. Canteen account $3895.57. Reports attached.
Kerrie advised that figures for the Bull’s Horns Ball were almost finalised. The committee is still waiting on $510 to be paid for one auction item and is yet to pay the final Gresford News bill ($88) and the bread account (bill yet to be received). As it stands (including the expected $510):

Total income: 

$12,198.15

Total expensed:

$   2891.28

Profit:


$   9306.87
Kerrie also advised that the final yearbook sponsorship had been received and the instalment payment for printing had been paid ($922.35).

Also, Kev Baldwin and Ithica are now sending their accounts via email, directly to the P&C email address.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Danielle Seach
Carried
Principal’s report: 
Pauline was unable to attend the meeting but some correspondence from Pauline was discussed, including Devil Ark’s refusal to bring a Tasmanian Devil to the school despite the school raising $1700 for the project (see motion in general business); the need to progress on the purchase of new computers for the classrooms (president to discuss with Pauline); Year 6 farewell (see general business); and that the P&C was happy to support the issue of “resource packs” at the start of the new year. 
NAPLAN:

Sue Dillon addressed the P&C meeting to discuss this year’s NAPLAN results. She said the Gresford contingent included eight of the 85,983 students who sat the test in Year 3 and 13 of the 85,089 students in Year 5. Mrs Dillon explained how it was difficult to get an accurate indication from the tests when the sample size for Gresford was so small and could easily skew overall results. She said that while the school fell below the state average in both years, the growth in the students in some areas of testing had been excellent.
GENERAL BUSINESS 

BUNNA BUNOO: Toni advised that Bunna Bunoo has requested a “certificate of appreciation” for their sponsorship of the Bull’s Horns Ball. Julie to organise.

PRIZE WINNERS: For the record, the following people were the winners of the major prizes offered at the Bull’s Horns Ball:

Raffle: 1st (iPod) Andrew Batcheldor; 2nd (TV) Cath Hines; 3rd (BBQ) Kirby Armstrong; 

4th (Lizotte’s) Emilie Butcher.

200 Club (whip): Rod Caruso

DEVIL ARK: The P&C members expressed disappointment that Pauline and Dr Wright are having extreme difficulty in convincing the Devil Ark co-ordinators to bring a Tasmanian Devil to the school. The children raised an incredible $1700 for the Devil Ark project on Devil Day. The school was advised that to qualify for a devil visit a school needed to raise $2000. Pauline and Dr Wright have been advocating that for such a small school $2000 is a very big ask for our 70 children to reach $1700 is an incredible effort and should be rewarded. With the Devil Ark project on our doorstep at the Barringtons it is extremely disappointing that the school has been snubbed.

Motion: That Julie write a letter to the Devil Ark project, on behalf of the P&C, adding our collective disappointment in missing out on the Tasmanian devil visit.

Moved: Jennifer Hipwell
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
MARQUEE ROPES: Kerrie advised that had tried to repay John Pride/Price for the marquee ropes he replaced but he refused to accept any money, saying it was a donation to the school. His kindness was acknowledged.

DEBRIEF GATHERING: Kristy Duncan has offered to host a Bull’s Horns Ball “debrief” from 6pm on Friday, November 22, for everyone involved in organising the ball. BYO kids, swimmers, towels, drinks, meat and a dish to share.

LOTTO: Kerrie collected Lotto the steer from the Hipwell farm a couple of weeks ago but it has been decided that he’s a little too old so this weekend there’ll be swap and a younger calf will be coming to live with the Challs. The P&C thanked the collective Hipwell clan for donating the steer.
BANNERS: Toni advised that she had ordered three new banners for the school – a Gresford PS banner as well as Paterson and Allyn house banners. She is waiting on quotes for the bars for carrying the banners and it was suggested that the P&C also investigate whether Allynbrook borthers Lindsay and Andrew Smith could make the bars. Sylvia and Shane Lawrence to investigate once the banners have arrived.
YEAR 6 FAREWELL: Plans for the Year 6 farewell are progressing, with some of the Year 5 mums meeting this morning to discuss details. The farewell will be on Wednesday, December 11, at Twin Rivers Café. All jobs for the evening have been allocated and the DJ is booked.

Motion: That the P&C pay for the DJ at the Year 6 farewell, up to a total of $250.
Moved: Hazel Craig
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
SPORTS SHIRTS: A new option to purchase sports shirts for next year was discussed. Sports Shirts Australia accepts new orders with a minimum of 25 shirts and re-orders with a minimum of just 15 shirts. The shirts are made in the SSA factory in Sydney in a quality COOL- DRI fabric and there is an option for the lemon colour of the school (rather than gold).
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A quote from SSA for shirts in the “Somalia” design with a main colour of BOTTLE and a contrast of SUN (lemon) is $20.50 ($22.55 with GST) for sizes 4-14 and $22.50 ($24.75 with GST) for adult sizes. There is a $35 set up fee for embroidering the school logo. Freight is free.

The feeling was to continue with the plan to introduce the shirt for sports days only and continue selling the lemon polo shirts for every day wear. The P&C uniform shop has stocks of the lemon polos as follows: size 4 (3 shirts); 6 (3); 8 (6); 10 (5); 12 (6); 14 (8); 16 (5). That represents an investment of $540.

Motion: That the P&C move ahead with the plan to purchase sports shirts for the 2014 school year by putting order forms out to all families this afternoon. Orders to be placed with SSA after the return of forms on Wednesday, November 20. To be co-ordinated by Lyndell and Julie.
Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried
Motion: That the P&C purchase a new sports shirt for each Kindergarten student starting at Gresford Public School in 2014. The shirt would be a welcome gift and a way of introducing the new shirt to the school.
Moved: Jennifer Hipwell
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried
Motion: That an “earlybird discount” of $5 off each shirt be offered by the P&C. The offer is limited to one shirt per student and only on orders received and paid for by Wednesday, November 20 . The full shirt shirt price is $22.50; earlybird offer $17.50.
Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Danielle Seach
Carried
REPRESENTATIVE SPORTS SHIRTS: There was more discussion about the need to take pride in the school uniform, following the recent cricket match between Gresford and Bolwarra. The Gresford boys wore a hodgepodge of “whites” (and not-so-whites) while the Bolwarra boys were dressed identically in smart school whites. The same company adopted by the P&C to produce the new school sports shirts, can also create “whites” in a range of designs, including “Sudan”.
It was suggested we look at a white collared shirt in the “Sudan” design, with contrast colours of BOTTLE and SUN (lemon) and the word “GRESFORD” screen-printed in BOTTLE across the shoulders on the back of the shirt or the school crest on the breast.
Motion: That the P&C order and pay for 25 representative sports shirts with a main colour of WHITE with contrasting BOTTLE and LEMON colours. The shirts would remain the property of the P&C but be loaned out to students representing the school in cricket, soccer, athletics or any other discipline. 
Moved: Jennifer Hipwell
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
Motion: That the P&C order white cricket hats which would be given to students who play cricket for the school. The hat would become the property of the representative student, for use in all school cricket matches.

Moved: Danielle Seach
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
BULL’S HORNS BALL: President Ange Kelehear congratulated everyone who played a part in making the Bull’s Horns Ball a tremendous success.
POO POWER: President Ange Kelehear congratulated the Year 5/6 students on their success in winning the NRMA Sustainability in Transport competition with their Poo Power project.

SCHOOL SIGN: 

Motion: That Angela Kelehear get a quote to replace the large school sign on the “bulletin board” at the front of the school, using the same company that produced the smaller sign that is now up on the front school building.
Moved: Kristy Duncan
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
SCHOOL BACKPACKS: Lyndell advised that the uniform shop had many school backpacks in stock. She said only one had ever been sold so it was suggested that they be given away so as to clear all stocks – which obviously aren’t popular at $30 each.
Motion: That the P&C give a school backpack to each new Kindergarten student in 2014 and offer the rest of the backpacks to the school for use as prizes on presentation night 2013.

Moved: Jennifer Hipwell
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
VEGE GARDEN: Danielle Seach suggested the P&C consider ways of using/selling the produce from the school vege garden. There was full support for the idea and Danielle will investigate.

AFTER SCHOOL CARE: Catherine advised the some “expression of interest” forms for After School Care had been returned but the cut-off date was next week. She is investigating “set-up assistance” and “sustainability assistance”. She is looking into getting her supervisor’s certificate as well as first aid training and a working with children check.
Next P&C meeting: ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING on Friday, February 21, 2014, in the school library at 10am.

Meeting closed: 11.50am
Minutes taken by: Secretary Julie Hartigan
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